
September 21, 2020 

 
Town of Golden Meadow 

107 Jervis Drive 
Golden Meadow, LA 70357 

 
 The Mayor and Council of the Town of Golden Meadow met for their regular scheduled 
meeting on Monday, September 21, 2020 at 7:00 P.M., at the LaSalette Center, Golden Meadow, 
LA 70357. 
 
 Those present were: Mayor Joey Bouziga 
    Councilman Ashton Cheramie 
    Councilman Jody Cheramie 
    Councilman Laci Latiolais 
    Councilman Lindberg Lorraine 
    Councilman Willis Toups 
 
 Others attending were Bryce Autin, Kevin Cheramie, Chief Troy Dufrene, Oscar Dufrene, 
Salvador Gonzalez, Jr., Jamie Liner, Daniel Lorraine, John Plaisance, Kip Plaisance, Dwayne 
Rebstock, and Carol Terrebonne. 
 
 Mayor Joey Bouziga instructed everyone to refrain from cell phone use until the meeting 
adjourns. 
 
 Mayor Joey Bouziga called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 
 
 Councilman Willis Toups led everyone in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance and Councilman 
Jody Cheramie led everyone in prayer. 
 
 Mayor Joey Bouziga stated there were no Building Permit Applications or Occupational 
Licenses submitted for approval. 
 
 Town Engineer John Plaisance presented the projects as follows: 
 

• Sewer Phase IV – Sewer Phase IV is complete except with the exception of three 
manholes that needs adjusting. 

• Sewer Phase VI – construction in the neighborhood has been completed.  The 
new tanks for the sewer treatment plant should be received within the next 
month then they can be installed.  There are a few complaints which are being 
addressed.   

• LGAP – Handicap sidewalk was approved funding and Mayor Joey Bouziga 
executed the contract with Clarence Marts Contractors, Inc. Once the rain stops 
this project should begin. 

• North Sewer Treatment Plant has been funded through Capital Outlay and we are 
waiting on the Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the State of Louisiana. 

 
Town Attorney Bryce Autin stated he did not have any report.   

 
Mayor Joey Bouziga stated the Board of Health inspected the property of Durvin Lombas, 

2400 North Bayou Drive House #B and have issued a compliance order. 
 
 Mayor Joey Bouziga commended the field workers for their Hurricane Sally preparations 
and Mr. Salvador Gonzalez, Jr., for creating a temporary fix to stop the water from coming out of 
the drainage trap near the Golden Meadow Middle School.  DOTD is working on a permanent 
solution to the problem.  Mayor Joey Bouziga stated he and Mr. Gonzalez met with a couple of 
businesses to discuss the Town monitoring their generators during hurricanes until they are able 
to get to their businesses to reopen.   
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Councilman Laci Latiolais informed the Council during the swimming pools off season, we 
will drain the swimming pool wash it down and refill it with fresh water. 

 
 Mayor Joey Bouziga presented the Council with the August Budget to Actual Finance 
Report to review before the next Council meeting. 
 
 With no further business to discuss, Mayor Joey Bouziga called for any audience 
comments. Mayor Joey Bouziga recognized the candidates in attendance and asked if any of them 
wished to speak.  Mayor Joey Bouziga also wished the candidates luck in the upcoming election. 
 
 Lafourche Parish Councilman Daniel Lorraine discussed the Seawall Project Funds which 
has been approved and also discussed rift raft placed at the boat launch. 
 
 The Town Clerk stated the reason the Seawall Funds were approved by the current 
administration was due to Mayor Joey Bouziga’s persistence and demanding the Town receive the 
funds that were previously approved for the Seawall Project. 
 
 Mr. Kevin Cheramie addressed the Mayor and Council regarding his run for Councilman in 
the upcoming election. 
 
 With no further business, Councilman Jody Cheramie presented a motion and Councilman 
Willis Toups seconded approving this meeting adjourn at 7:14 P.M.  The Council unanimously 
approved the motion as presented. 
  
 
  
 
 
        ___________________________  
        MAYOR JOEY BOUZIGA 
 
 
ATTESTED: 
 
 
_________________________________  
JAMIE LINER, TOWN CLERK 
ADMINISTRATIVE ASST. TO THE MAYOR 
 


